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* * * * * * * * *


The purpose of my testimony is to describe AmerenUE’s proposed Low Income Customer Assistance and Economic Development Programs which would be funded through the Company’s proposed Alternative Regulation Plan (Alt Reg Plan).  In effect, these programs will permit the Company’s customers who are in need of financial assistance to benefit from the Alt Reg Plan in a special way, and it will provide a vehicle to fund economic development in the Company’s service territory.


The Company will fund these programs through a one-time contribution of $5 million each.  Thereafter, each program will receive additional funding based on the Company’s performance under the Alt Reg Plan.  Annually, the programs will receive $1 million each if the Company’s earnings equal or exceed 10.5%, and they will receive a portion of the earnings in excess of 12.5%.


The Low Income Customer Assistance Program will provide low income customers with energy grants through the Company’s existing Dollar More Program.  This program, which has been in existence since 1982, distributes grants through agencies affiliated with the United Way of Greater St. Louis.  The Dollar More Program currently assists nearly 8,000 families per year, and if the Company’s proposal is approved, the impact of this program will be extraordinarily amplified.  In recent years, customers have contributed approximately $800,000 annually to the program.  The initial contribution of $5,000,000, followed by the potential of an additional $1,000,000 or more every year will provide truly meaningful assistance to low income customers.


The Economic Development Program will provide funding to promote economic development and job growth in the Missouri electric service territory of the Company.  It will be administered by Ameren Community Development Corporation (ACDC), a nonprofit corporation that Ameren will form.  The board of directors of ACDC will consist of one representative from the Company, and five or more directors representing diverse economic, political and charitable perspectives.  By fostering economic development this program will provide long-run benefits to all stakeholders—the State of Missouri, local governments, the Company and its existing customers—by creating jobs and incremental tax revenue.  This funding should also serve to assist state agencies in their pursuant of economic development during this period of significant budget constraints.
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